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Introduction 

On 21 August the University Advisory Group (UAG) visited UC as part of their ongoing efforts to ensure all 
universities have an opportunity to inform and shape their thinking. They met with various UC leaders, 
research students, academics, and the UCSA Executive Committee to gain a deeper understanding of the 
unique strengths, challenges, and opportunities at UC. This visit preceded the Phase 2 submissions to UAG 
due on 30 August.  
 
UC hosted our largest ever Rā Tōmene | Open Day on 30 August with over 5000 prospective students and 
their whānau registering to visit campus. This, our biggest recruitment event of the year, gave prospective 
students the opportunity to explore UC and gather information to help them make decisions on their 
future tertiary education. 
 

Engagement 

On 5 August, 26 not-for-profit (NFP) organisations joined in UC’s Volunteering Expo. NFPs from Ōtautahi 
Christchurch and Waitaha Canterbury connected with UC staff and students, sharing opportunities to 
volunteer and make a difference in our community. 
 
Ōtautahi 





Associate Professor David Dempsey is leading groundbreaking research in volcanic eruption forecasting 
using AI. By analysing real-



UC’s annual 2-day career planning workshop, Planning Your Career Advancement, aimed at academic staff 
within the first five years of their career, was held in August. 21 staff from across the university 
enthusiastically engaged with the content, senior leaders and other presenters, and each other. MS Teams 
will be utilised to keep the cohort in touch and enable collaboration as well as promoting ongoing 
professional development activities. 

Internationalisation ʹ Locally Engaged, Globally Networked  

While in Japan, Executive Dean of Education Professor Joce Nuttall signed a renewed Memorandum of 
Understanding with Sendai University’s Chairman Taiji Hozawa and President Dr Hitoshi Takahashi.               
UC’s relationship with Sendai dates from the almost simultaneous natural disaster experiences of both 
cities in 2011. 
 
On 5 August UC hosted NAFSA: Association of International Educators’ Executive Director and CEO                          
Dr Fanta Aw on campus. NAFSA is the world’s largest non-profit association dedicated to international 
education and exchange. We invited Dr Aw to share her experience and knowledge of the value of 
international students and supporting their success, and she gave a talk on “Supporting International 
Student Success” which was open to all interested staff.  
 




